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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

As the COVID-19 spread has begun to slow 

nationwide, it seems appropriate at this time 

that our church family considers returning 

to worship in person at Our Saviourõs Lu-

theran Church.  Although we have not made 

a decision on our opening date, our council 

will discuss that as part of our next meeting.   
 

We will share more guidance with you for 

the plans to continue to protect each other 

after we begin worshipping in person again.  
We will follow guidance provided by the 

CDC for faith based organizations. Expect 

that along with a requirement for social        

distancing and cloth face covering there will 

be a screening at the door, which includes 

taking your temperature.  These are precau-

tions to protect all of us, but especially 

those in our congregation that are most  

vulnerable.   
 

If you are ill or have been at increased risk 

of exposure, we ask that you consider con-

tinuing to worship from home with the radio 

 

own desires, using Jesus as our example of 

love for the church. We ask that you con-

tinue to pray for all things facing our coun-

try and world today and for the council to 

have wisdom as we start working on this 

process in more detail. 

               
òTherefore, since we are surrounded by 

such a great cloud of witnesses, let us 

throw off everything that hinders and 

the sin that so easily entangles. And let 

us run with perseverance the race 

marked out for us, fixing our eyes on  

Jesus, the pioneer and perfecter of 

faith.ó                    Hebrews 12 
 

Geoff White 

Council President 

 
 

 
 

Our Saviourõs  

Office Staff con-

tinues to be here 

to serve you!   

We currently 

have limited office 

hours:  Monday-

Thursday, 9am-

3pm and Friday 

9am-12pm.   

 

Please try to keep in-person visits limited as 

much as possible.  Drop boxes for offerings 

have been mounted on the wall right out-

side the office and on the back wall of the 

sanctuary (the side nearest Kimberly Avenue). 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Action  
 

¶ To keep our fall/winter service times 

through the summer upon opening, to 

make it easier for social distancing. 

¶ Disburse from First Fruits: 

       $1,000 to NALS Scholarship Fund and  

       $1,000 to NALS Support 

       $3,000 to Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp 

¶ Gift Fortune Lake Camp our $500 down 

payment from VBS Day Camp, which has 
been cancelled due to COVID 19. 

¶ Accept the recommendation from the 

Endowment Committee to pay $2,200 

      For the new sewing machines purchased  

      for the Quilters. 

 

Informational  
 

¶ Corona Virus Response & Communica-

tion Plan - social distancing, masks, tem-

peratures 
¶ Office Staffing 

¶ Committee Updates 

¶ Church Picnic - August 9th (tentative) 

¶ Barbõs Retirement - October 2020 

¶ Confirmation - Reformation Sunday, Oc-

tober 25th, 8:30am  (tentative) 

¶ Our Saviourõs 100th Anniversary - 2023 

¶ Pastoral Acts for April 

 

Next Council Meeting - Tuesday, June 9th 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
        

 
 
Womenõs Zoom Bible Study 

Tuesdays, 10:00am  
 Beginning June 23rd  

 

This study will begin on Tuesday, June 23rd 

and go for 6 weeks. The title is: òThe Way 

of the Wiseó, a study of Proverbs.  There 

will not be daily homework with a work-

book, but there will be assignments given 

throughout the 6 week period to be done 

on a weekly basis.  Hope you can all join 

in!  
 

With the summer so short please join in at 

your convenience and donõt feel like youõd 

be behind with the group if you missed a 

session. You can tune in for the whole  

series or any week when itõs convenient. I 

have taken study time off during the sum-

mer in the past and my heart longs for His 

word, so this channel will be open every 

week but there might be a couple of times 

that I might have company or be out of 

town as well.  Whatever your circum-

stance, please tune in as you are able!!! If 

you would like to join, please email me at 

kathy.kelm30@gmail.com. 
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Harrison Klossner is a graduate of Kingsford high School. 
He will be going to Northern Michigan University for their 
electrical technologies program. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

    Nick Opolka is graduating from Iron Mountain High                            
    School and will attend Michigan State University in  
    the fall to study engineering. He was a Shepherd  
    for our Sunday School for four years. 
 

 

 

  

 

 
       

Maddy Yake is graduating from Iron Mountain         
High School. She will be attending the University  
of Michigan in the fall, majoring in biology and                                        
political science. Maddy helped out with Sunday 

School for two years and also helped manage 

technology during Praise worship.  

 

 



                                   

 

Christopher Hallenbeck is graduating from Kingsford 
High School and will be attending NMU in the fall. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Jack Bowles will be                     
graduating from Kingsford 
High School and attending 

       Bay College for a year, then 
            off to Arizona State                        
                     University. 

 

 

 

   Cassidy Peterson will graduate from Kingsford High              
   School.  She plans to attend college in the fall. 
  

 

 

 

 

Everett Anderson - Kingsford High School Class of 
2020. In his junior year of high school, Everett en-
rolled in the early college program at Bay. He will 
graduate next spring with a welding certificate. He is 
looking forward to working in the field. In the mean-
time, he's working on cars and rebuilding his 
grandpa's '92 Chev from the frame up! 



1 Everett Anderson 

 Mia Counter 

 Mandy Jarski 

 Michael Weber 

 2 Nicholas Markell 

 Bob Martonen 

 Edward Miller 
 Dan Ohlsen 

 3 Doug Forstrom 

 Evan Scott 

 Ruth Truscott 

 Kathy Willman 

 4 Lukas Gareau 

 Elaine Hendrickson 

 5 Al Peterson 

 6 Charles Laurila 

 7  Grant Bates 

 Rhiannon Hamby 

 8 Arlene Huotari 

 Renee Strom 

 9 Andrew Poulos 

 Bradley Suheski 

10  Muriel Beaulier 

      Theresa Caylor 

 Violet Maki 

 Peter Radakovich 

 Michelle Scott 

 Dennis Veale 

11  Adyson Weber 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 12   Karen Cerasoli 

 Shari VanRemortel 

 Blanche Walimaa 

13 Glenn Anderson 

 Benjamin Cowen 

 Claudia Rigoni 

14 Marjorie Bantle 
 Ginny Gibson 

15  Steve Huglen 

 Lindsay Rigoni 

16 Bob Forgette 

 Clara Lacosse 

18  Owen Baij 

19 Ted Gustafson 

 Karen Rahoi 

 Megan Tousignant 

20 Isabella Rosenthal 

21  Colin Erickson 

 Linda Westman 

22 William Anderson 

 Ron Huotari 

 Kathy McNelis 

 Chance Metras 

 Laird Trepp 

23  Erin Kreh 

 Melanie Olson 

 Brian Scott 

 Eli Slade 

 Anna Strom 

 Jane Wenzel 

 

24 Brent Buchcuski 

26  Scott Metras 

27 Raquel Reed 

 Dean Nelson 

 Angelica Rowell 

 Beverly Wadke 

28  Charlotte Emond 

 Staysha Jarski 

 Weston Jarski 

 Linnea Marchetti 

 Craig Nault 

 Sophia Schinderle 

29 Vincent Mancuso 

 Lois Martonen 

 Erin Ohlsen 
 Vivian VanGuilder 

 Robert Wakeham 

30 Todd Bowles 

 Amber Conery 

 Eden Janousek 

 Scot Luke 

       Marianne Perron 

 Abby Richer 

 Pamela Tedesco 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              
                 

Our Altar Flowers can be sponsored in 

memory, in honor or celebration of a per-

son or an event. Cost is $30.  Please call the 

church office to sign up.  774.2733 

            

 

2nd Annual  Praise  Fest   
 Saturday, August 1 st - R Cabins  

 

Last year was a wonderful time of worship. 
Grace Flunker is willing to pick out music 

and lead the team again this year. If you 

would like to participate please contact 

Grace at mgflunker@borderlandnet.net. 

There may be a few others joining us from 

the community. 

 

 

 

Sunday School 
 

In Sunday School we did a virtual review of 

all of the stories we covered this year.  We 

had about 20 students that logged on re-

motely and we watched videos and talked 

about creation, Adam and Eve, Noah, John 

the Baptist and Jesusõ Baptism and we 

learned the new story of how Jesus fed 5000 

people.   

 

The following 2 weeks we 
held virtual Bible Bingo 

games.  The students con-

nected remotely and we 

spun a week which picked a 

random question from the 

stories we reviewed.  The students shouted 

out the answer and then marked it off on 

their Bingo cards.  They really impressed  

me with how much they remembered about 

everything they learned this year.   

 
 

Congratulation to 

our winners of 

our Bible Bingo 

games; Josiah & 

Eva Ringel, Caylee 

& David Shogren 

and Colin Olsen.  

 

 Each winner received a prize basket with 
treats and items to help make summer a  

little more fun.  Thanks to all who partici-

pated.  We hope you have a safe and healthy 

summer!! 
 

In Christõs Love  

Your Sunday School Ministry Team 

mailto:mgflunker@borderlandnet.net

